
As we go through this journey
we call life, there is One we can always rely on

to help us along the path; that is our Savior, Jesus Christ.
Yes, life is not easy. We face many different trials, struggles, and obstacles.

What we are going through at this time may seem overwhelming
and we may say to ourself, “Why do I have this challenge?”

But realize that Heavenly Father has a plan for each of us
and we can turn to him and to our older brother, Jesus Christ.

As we trust in the Lord, He will help us. It will take faith, but know
that He will give us the strength that we need to overcome whatever obstacle

we may be facing.

In Proverbs 3:5-6 we read, “Trust in the Lord with all thine heart; and lean not 
unto thine own understanding. In all thy ways acknowledge him, and he shall 

direct thy paths.”  The Lord will help us if we allow Him to.

As Elder Richard G. Scott taught, “When you face adversity, you can be led to ask 
many questions. Some serve a useful purpose; others do not. To ask, Why does 

this have to happen to me? Why do I have to suffer this, now? What have I done 
to cause this? will lead you into blind alleys. It really does no good to ask

questions that reflect opposition to the will of God. Rather ask, What am I to do? 
What am I to learn from this experience? What am I to change?

Whom am I to help? How can I remember my many blessings in times of trial? 
Willing sacrifice of deeply held personal desires in favor of the will of God is very 

hard to do. Yet, when you pray with real conviction, “Please let me know
Thy will” and “May Thy will be done,” you are in the strongest position

to receive the maximum help from your loving Father.”

We are each a daughter or son of a loving Heavenly Father.
Know that He loves you and wants you to be happy.

Have faith and trust in the Lord. “The tender mercies of the Lord are over all 
those whom he hath chosen, because of their faith, to make them mighty even 

unto the power of deliverance.” (1 Nephi 1:20) We have the strength
to overcome all things and trust in the Lord in all that we do.

The Indian Ridge Ward Bishopric
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Indian Ridge Ward
July 2022 – Trust in the Lord

Arise and Walk by Simon Dewey
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       On July 13:
9542 South 1335 East
Schmidt Family

9521 South 1400 East
Zitzelsberger Family 

       On July 13:
1483 Winterwood Cir
Arlt Family

1454 Ridgemark Dr
Burnett Family



Relief Society

As I reflect on the gifts and blessings
of living in a free country,

I get overwhelmed with gratitude
for the place I get to call home.

It didn’t take long on my recent trip to Mexico
to get homesick and long for the daily conveniences

I often take for granted. I hope as I spend time throughout the 
month of July celebrating our nation and state,

I will find ways to express and show my Heavenly Parents
the joy, responsibility and pride I feel in taking care

of what I’ve been given;
including this land and the people within it.

I feel so lucky to have the gift of freedom
and hope I am consistent in the expression of my gratitude. 

Happy Independence to all of you!
May we each find a way to share a bit more of ourselves

with others, knowing how blessed we are
to live in a place where we can agree, disagree

and love all around us in spite of it!
Love,

Your Relief Society Presidency
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General Election:
10/25-11/4     In-office early voting
10/28             Voter registration deadline
11/1               Last day to request replacement ballot
11/8               General election
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         Join us for Ward Choir.
         We’ll be singing 
         "Come, Come Ye Saints" on
         the 4th Sunday.  
         We’re looking for some men 
         to sing a verse using the
         men's music on page 326.

I also need someone to play the guitar to accompany them.

Practice times to be determined because of the new meeting schedule.
 

If you would like to perform with us, 
call Ronee Scott at 801-571-4952.

For Family History help please
contact any of the Temple and Family
History Consultants. We would be 
willing to come to your home or have
you at ours to help you learn how to 
find your ancestors, and do the
sacred temple work for them.

They are waiting for your
efforts to help them progress.

Richard Hackett - 801-759-2299
 hackett@byu.net

Russ Messerly - 801-792-4826
 russmesserly@gmail.com

Gina Messerly - 801-300-6529
 ginamesserly@msn.com

Oriana Reyes  - 385-445-3194
 orian@byu.net

Garry True - 801-572-0171
 garrytrue@q.com



Young Men
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Young Women
The Young Women were at Girls Camp this past week.

We hope that they had a wonderful time!

The young men will be going on a backpacking trip August 4-6.  
Please reach out to Nate Wilson if you have any questions.

Don't forget that The Book of Mormon reading challenge
is underway. Remember to read 3 pages a day.

Quorum activities will continue to be on Tuesday nights.
Our YM/YW combined activity this month will be on July 19

with the Deacon's Quorum in charge!



Primary!

We want to begin with a reminder of the 
Primary Sacrament Meeting Presentation this 
year.   Please SAVE THE DATE of September 
25th.  The children will be prepared with music 
and messages that they have learned this year.  
The April Ward Newsletter gave you a playlist 
of the songs, and the May newsletter gave you 
a link for iPhones to download the music.  We 
believe that you will enjoy hearing your children practice the music. !

The 24th of July falls on Sunday this year, we think that is a reason to 
celebrate!!  We will re-enact a Pioneer Experience 
during Primary. We wonder, do you play an 
instrument which might have been used crossing the 
plains, and would be willing to play for us?  Do you 
have any pioneer bonnets we can borrow?  Parents 
of Primary kiddos, do you have a pioneer story of a 
CHILD crossing the plains and could help your 

Primary child prepare a 1 minute talk about them? Please let us know if 
you are able to help us with this Pioneer Experience.  We will have 
butter, flatbread and berries during the celebration. Any allergies to 
those items? Please text Kristy 801-518-1699.!

The Primary organization is always in “flux”  We have 
recently lost Stephanie & Jonny Rigby and Jill & Bryan 
Benson.  We appreciate their work in Primary very much 
and will miss each one of them. A huge WELCOME to 
Karissa Hatton as the new Primary Second Counselor! We 
are so fortunate to have her.  We also appreciate all of you 
that we borrow from other organizations occasionally to 
serve as substitute teachers. We couldn’t get along without each of you.  !

 

Primary
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July Birthdays:!

Jude Harris   July 16!
Halle Higginson  July 31!

    Keila, Kim, Karissa and Barbara
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Full-time Missionaries in our area

Their phone number is: 385-237-8928

Their email addresses are:

500352728@missionary.org
logan.lake@missionary.org
afumisieli.fonua@missionary.org

Elder Afumisieli Fonua

ELDER LAKE ELDER FONUA

Elder Logan Lake

Happy
24th

of July!! 



  1 Kristine Mouti
  3 Russell Anderson
     Greg Miles
     Maria North
  5 Gayle Hansen
  7 Penelope Mounteer
  8 Rex Cook 

August 2022

  2 Sawyer Glauser
  7 Laura Bartholomew 
  9 Mia Metcalf
11 Nancy Williams
13 Eliza Hatton
     Kathi Roberts
     Reilly Rockwood
14 Monson Kershaw
15 Robert Henline
     Robbie Morris
16 Jude Harris
     Melody Russell
17 Marilyn Crapo
     David Zitzelsberger
18 Matthew Mangum
19 Margie Guest
     Tonnie Killpack
21 Justin Metcalf
22 Soraya Mouti
25 Robert Rawlings
26 Jerry Farr
27 Brent Gardner
29 Monica Jensen
     Steven Rich
     Gerry Visser
31 Halle Higginson
     Shauna Rieff

Happy Birthday!
July 2022
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Ward Mission Leader

Dave Ellis
   dellis@gmail.com  702-332-4103

Ward Missionaries

Alexia Anderson
   alexiaanderson1@icloud.com
   385-210-5434
Mike Christensen
   Mike53mnc@gmail.com  801-856-5007
Gary and Susan Johnson
   gary@stumpcreek.com  801-842-7428
   susan@stumpcreek.com  801-842-7427
Doug and Susan Milne
   doug@dastrupinsurance.com     
 801-664-6713
   dosu7@hotmail.com  801-664-6714

Church-Service Missionaries

Rex and Chyrrel Cook
   No email address for Rex  801-597-5606
   chyrrelcook@yahoo.com  801-597-5976
Susan Johnson
   susan@stumpcreek.com  801-842-7427
Todd and Georgann Lloyd
   talloyd84cgmail.com  801-870-9000
   georgann1432@gmail.com  801-870-9002
Nicole Miles
   nicolemiles3@gmail.com  801-822-9516
Melody Ann Russell
  mldrsl@hotmail.com  208-886-7042


